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The International Commission of Jurists (ICJ) welcomes the “Basic Principles and Guidelines on remedies and procedures on the right of anyone deprived of their liberty to bring proceedings before a court” (UN Doc A/HRC/30/37), presented by the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention as requested by resolution 20/16 (2012).

Implementation of the Basic Principles and Guidelines would help prevent governments from depriving people of liberty solely for exercising freedoms of opinion and expression; peaceful assembly and association; thought, conscience and religion; or on the basis of discrimination. Such violations are often achieved by circumventing or suspending essential legal procedural protections such as habeas corpus. The right to challenge detention is also a key safeguard against incommunicado or secret detention, enforced disappearance, and torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment. The ICJ welcomes the attention the Working Group has given to the challenging contexts of counter-terrorism and armed conflicts, where such concerns are particularly acute.

The ICJ invites the Working Group to comment further on how implementation of the Basic Principles and Guidelines could help prevent the many cases of arbitrary detention presented to it every year. 

The ICJ also welcomes the report of the Special Rapporteur on contemporary forms of slavery, addressing the issue of modern slavery and forced labour in supply chains (A/HRC/30/35). In addition to the international legal and policy frameworks and continuing efforts by States and businesses outlined in the report, the ICJ notes that UN treaty-bodies have produced useful guidance and recommendations, such as the General Comment adopted by the Committee on the Rights of the Child in 2013, on State obligations regarding the impact of the business sector on children’s rights (CRC/C/GC/16, 2013). 

The ICJ invites the Special Rapporteur to comment on further measures that could be adopted to elaborate the relevant international legal framework, in addition to national implementation.

Thank you.
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